	Horton Grange Primary Year 4 Newsletter

Summer 1 in Year 4

	Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a very busy half term and the children in Year 4 have been working very hard. Please make sure your child continues to come to school on time, in full school uniform and with their book bags. As you all are aware, the children receive their English and Maths homework every Wednesday, which needs to be returned by the following Monday. This is in addition to reading every night, for at least 10 minutes and learning spellings for the weekly spelling test on Mondays. 
Thanks again for your continued support. 

Year 4 Staff  

	Maths

Next half term, the children will be looking at time and shape. The children will learn how to read an analogue and digital clock working on a 12 and 24 hour clock. They will work on elapsed time problems. They will also start to look at shapes, identifying properties, lines and angles. 
Please ensure the children are learning all their times tables up to 12 as they will be taking part in the assessment in June. 
	English

Next half term, the children will be writing a non-chronological report. They will use our science topic of ‘Living Things and their Habitats’ to learn the key skills associated with the text.  The children will also be developing their reading skills in guided reading exploring a range of texts and developing more detailed extended answers using evidence from the text. The focus for this half term will be vocabulary. 


	Topic

Next half term the children will continue their learning on Italy focussing on Art. We will then move onto our science topic ‘Living Things and their Habitats’. Children will be exposed to a range of scientific skills and classification. 
Physical Education 

Our topics in PE next half is gymnastics. The children will learn how to preform a sequence changing speed and direction. PE lessons will continue to be on a Tuesday, ensure your child wears their PE kit to school on these days. 
Music

Next half term, the children will continue to have their recorder lessons and develop their skills. They will also be learning more about rhythm and reading notes.
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Swimming

The children will continue to go to swimming lessons every Wednesday morning. Please ensure they bring their swimming costume/trucks and a towel in a separate bag. 
	Computing
In Computing next half term the children will be looking at how to use the internet safely and responsibly. They will consolidate their work on coding and spreadsheets. The children will also develop their processing skills by typing up some of their writing.  
	PSHE

Our PSHE topic will be ‘Being my Best’ We will identify how we are all unique and explore the choices we make for our own health, community and the environment. 

	
	
	
	MFL

The children have been learning to speak Spanish in their MFL lessons and this will continue next half term. Their topic will be ‘Goldilocks’. The children will learn how to retell a familiar fairy tale working on pronunciation. 
RE 

Our topic in RE next half term is ‘How do believers use symbolism to show their beliefs?’ The children will explore many different religions related to this topic. 




